Support this in Spokane too?
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So, do they read their own newspaper?

Given the endorsement, it does make one wonder.

The folks who write the editorials for the Spokesman Review endorsed legislation to give tribal cops authority over non-tribal members in the state of Idaho. The proposed law, introduced last week in the Idaho legislature, is the latest chapter in the long dispute between the Coeur d’Alene Tribe and Benewah County.

The concept of deputizing tribal police is nothing new.

For years Coeur d’Alene Tribal police worked with the Benewah County Sheriff’s office under such an arrangement. Things fell apart only when tribal police refused to adhere to instructions from the sheriff n the elected official responsible for the tribal police when they dealt with non-tribal members.

And these were not minor breaches.

Tribal cops repeatedly cited non-tribal members into tribal court, in clear violation of the law. There is in fact at least one county resident whose driving privileges were revoked n by the tribal court n because he did not pay a fine to the Coeur d’Alene Tribe. How often this happened and how many unsuspecting motorists paid tithe to the tribe will never be known. Tribal court records are sealed to the public. Perhaps the most egregious was the shakedown by tribal cops of the non-tribal hunters.

The upshot is the sheriff n remember, the guy responsible to the voters n finally revoked the arrangement. The tribe, unable to act on repeated complaints about abuse by tribal cops, sprang into action.

Since then the tribe has spent thousands trying to convince the Idaho legislature to pull rank on local elected officials.

Last week the tribe launched another effort. Legislation was once again introduced to give tribal cops authority over non-tribal residents on the reservation.

Except things have changed.

Under this year’s version of the proposed legislation, tribal cops would not be accountable to the sheriff n or any other elected official.

Which is why the Spokane newspaper’s endorsement of this proposal is so mind-boggling.

One would think the people who write editorials at the region’s dominant newspaper would understand better than anyone how critical it is that cops be accountable to voters. Cops and their misdeeds (perceived or real) have been the dominant story of the last five years in Spokane County.

Just last week, after an extensive investigation, the Spokane County prosecutor announced he would not file charges in a homicide involving a deputy in Spokane Valley. The decision was announced only after a thorough and independent investigation of the incident was complete. The investigation was done outside the purview and control of the department involved. The sole purpose of the investigation was to ensure the public interest n not the police n was served. While not everyone is satisfied with the finding, voters maintain recourse against both the prosecutor and the sheriff at the ballot box.

Such a process is an absolute necessity when dealing with police. Simply put, when we give cops guns, badges and authority over the rest of us, there must be accountability.

But there would be none if the Coeur d’Alene Tribe has its way with the Idaho legislators. If a tribal cop abuses a non-tribal member there would be no elected official held accountable.

So a guy's gotta' ask.

Given the recent controversey involving police in Spokane, would the newspaper support such an arrangment there? n Dan Hammes


